
 

 

 

School Activities Update 
 

Kitchen Garden Classes - Term 4 

Monday - K/1W, KSC,  KS 

Tuesday– 1/2B 
 

Sport Days - Fridays 

K-2 (9.55 - 10.55) 

3-4 (12.25 - 1.25) 

5-6 (1.55 - 2.55) 
 

   PE Days (sports uniform) 

Wednesday - KS, KSC, K/1W, 1/2B, 1/2D, 1/2D, 2/3S, 5/6T 

Tuesday - 3/4J, 3/4ZR 

Monday - 4/5P, 5/6M, 5/6CT 
 

 Library Days 

Monday: 1/2H, K/1W, KSC, 4/5P 

Tuesday: KS, 5/6T, 5/6M, 3/4J 

   Wednesday: 1/2B, 1/2D  

 Thursday: 2/3S, 5/6T, 3/4ZR 
      

 Music 

Monday: KS, 3/4J, 1/2D, 3/4ZR 

Tuesday: K/1W, 5/6T, 4/5P 

Wednesday: 1/2B, KSC, 5/6T, 5/6M 

Friday: 1/2H, 2/3S 

Learn to Live Term 4, Week 8 (7th December, 2018) 

Important Dates:                                                 

Please mark these dates on your  calendar 

Grose Road, Faulconbridge NSW 2776 

 PO Box 249, Springwood 2777     Phone: 4751 2208     Fax: 4751 3933 

Website: http://www.faulconbri-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 

Email: http://faulconbri-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Access student portal: http://portal.det.nsw.edu.au 

 Principal: Mrs C Frith 

Assistant Principal Stage 1: Mrs N Bridges, Mrs K Carter (Relieving) 

Assistant Principal Stage 2: Mrs K Jansons 

Assistant Principal Stage 3: Mr P Earl 

Notes Home   
 

 School Band - Enrolment Form 2019 

 Robokids– Expression of Interest 

 K-2 End of Year Outing– The Edge Cinema 

 Stage 2 End of Year Outing– Penrith Skatel 

 Stage 3 End of Year Outing– Ice Palace 

 Stage 3  Camp– Milson Island 2019 

Assembly Dates 

 

Fridays commencing 11.30am 
  

   
  TERM 4   

 December 7 K-6 Assembly 
 December 14 No Assembly 

DECEMBER 2018  

Fri 7 Tuning into Kids Workshop 
Hire-a-Helper Day-Yr 6 Fundraiser 
Library Books Due Back 
Milson Island 2019 Deposit Due 

Tue 11 Talent Quest Finals Stage 1: 
Talent Quest Finals Stage 2: 11:30 
Talent Quest Finals Stage 3: 12:30 

Wed 12 Celebration Student Achievement 

Fri 14 Parent Helper Morning Tea 
FREEBIE FRIDAY 8.30am Library 

Mon 17 ES1/S1 End of Year Movie Outing 
S2 End of Year Roller Rink Outing 
S3 End of Year Ice Skating Outing 

Wed 19 Billy Cart Derby 
Talent Quest Showcase 12pm 
Yr6 Guard of Honour  
Last day of school for students 

Thu 20 Staff Development Day 

Fri 21 Staff Development Day 

Reporting to Parents  

Teachers have been working hard  on 

their reports over the last few weeks. 

Parents will receive their child’s report on 

Tuesday 11th December. Due to the use 

of new software, our absences listed on 

the report are for the entire year up to 

and including 30/11/18, not this          

semester.   If you require any  further 

clarification, please see Mrs Bridges. 

**IMPORTANT NOTICE** 

http://www.faulconbri-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
http://faulconbri-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://portal.det.nsw.edu.au


 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

 

Staffing changes 

Over recent years our school has had some teaching positions filled by teachers as temporary appointments. They are on a 
contract for up to one school year. Under Department of Education staffing guidelines these positions can only be filled for a 
period of up to one school year at a time. Last year, these positions were filled through an Expression of Interest process to 
those staff who regularly worked in our school. This year the process was repeated with a wider range of applicants from 
across the state and interstate. We had many applications, and through a rigorous selection process new staff have been 
chosen to work at our school. 

This means that Miss Kidd and Miss Paull will be leaving Faulconbridge PS at the end of 2018. I would like to thank them both 
for their contribution to our school over the last couple of years. Both teachers are well loved by the students and the 
community, and I know they will be missed. I’m sure you will join me in wishing them well for 2019 and beyond. 

It is unfortunate at times that protocols for announcing changes are not followed. This does not allow for procedural fairness 
in these matters to occur. I have been made aware of social media posts that have publicly announced these changes before 
the school community could be informed through our formal communication streams of the newsletter and the school 
website. I am disappointed that this has occurred as important announcements will always be made through our school 
newsletter and website to the whole school community. 

 

Community Consultation 

Thank you to all those who attended the community consultation meeting last Monday night. I would like to thank all those 
who attended for their high level of engagement in issues which affect our school. 

One of the topics covered was that of Ethics classes at Faulconbridge. Currently due to a lack of trained teachers we are 
placing Ethics classes on hold for Semester 1. This will allow volunteers to complete the training and all the administrative 
procedures involved. This decision may be reviewed if we have enough trained volunteers to meet the demand for classes. 
Thank you to Abbey Howells, our current Ethics Coordinator for attending the meeting to share her knowledge with the 
community. 

Another topic that was discussed is the issue of pedestrian safety and parking near our school. We are very much aware that 
parking options are limited. We are currently in conversation with Blue Mountains City Council about options to alleviate the 
situation. There is a website link included. Our local Police officers have also been involved in raising awareness of safety 
concerns when parking or stopping in no stopping areas. Of particular concern is stopping on the crossing to allow children to 
get out of the car. Parking on footpaths or grass verges also places our students at risk if they need to move onto the road to 
get past parked cars. While I understand that the parking options close to the school are limited, it is safer to park and walk a 
little further. Ultimately the safety of all our students is paramount. Please take note of the signage and follow the road rules. 

https://www2.bmcc.nsw.gov.au/ePathway/Production/Web/default.aspx 

 

Year 6 Farewell 

Our wonderful Year 6 students gathered together with staff on Tuesday night at Springwood Golf Club to celebrate the end of 
their primary school years. What an amazing group of young people with so much potential for the future. I love their energy 
and enthusiasm for everything they do, especially their dancing. Thank you to Mr Earl and the Stage 3 teachers for taking such 
good care of these students throughout the year. There were many comments last night about how much change and 
maturity we have seen in all the students this year. Thank you also to the team of staff and parents who planned the event at 
Springwood Country Club, and to the staff at the club who made the evening flow smoothly. The decorations were amazing, 
and the cupcakes were delicious. 

Moving to high school is a significant moment for any child and their family. It can be a time of mixed emotions for families 
too. For some families it is the first child to enter the world of high school, and for more than half the families of this grade it 
is their last child leaving primary school, and the cutting of ties to Faulconbridge PS. We would like to thank those families for 
their years of diligent support of the many events and opportunities including choir, band, dance groups, walkathons, camps, 
book week parades, concerts, musicals and sporting events. These are the special memories that the students will take with 
them from our school into their future learning. 

https://www2.bmcc.nsw.gov.au/ePathway/Production/Web/default.aspx


 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report Continued… 
 

Springwood High School Parent Maths workshop 

On Thursday night Mrs Jansons, Mrs Carter, Mrs Harrison and myself worked with Springwood HS staff to present a parent 
maths workshop for Stage 3 and Stage 4 (Years 5-8) students. This initiative is part of our community team planning to build 
stronger links with Springwood High School. It helps us to build our focus on learning and the continuity of learning that 
happens from Stage 3 to Stage 4. The workshop was very “hands on” with lots of opportunities for parents to try the strategies 
we teach to build understanding of mathematics concepts. We hope to able to offer further opportunities in 2019.  

 

Prefect Selection 

On Monday our Year 5 nominees for school leadership presented their speeches to the rest of the school. I was very impressed 
by the high calibre of their presentations. They all spoke with calm and poise, and with little evidence of the nerves I know they 
were all feeling. Everyone has commented to me on the high standard set by these students. Regardless of the outcome this 
team of students will be fantastic to work with next year. Following the speeches, students returned to their classes to vote. 
Votes have been tallied and our school leaders for 2019 will be announced at the Celebration of Student Achievement next 
Wednesday 12th December. 

This is an important moment for these students and it is character building. There were 21 nominees, and only 8 will be in the 
leadership team. I have reminded them all that this process is about their peers selecting the leaders. It is not about friendships 
and it is not about popularity. I would like to thank those parents of the nominees who have let the students undertake this 
process without interfering. It can be a fine line between supporting your child through challenges and interfering in a school 
process that has been reviewed to ensure equity and fairness to all participants. I have heard of other schools where students 
and parents actively campaign for votes. Thankfully, our processes allow all students the opportunity to participate with the 
same level of support provided to each nominee. 

 

Parent Helper Morning Tea 

We would like to thank all the volunteers who have assisted in our school and classrooms in 2018. The staff will be providing a 
morning tea in the library on Friday 14th December at 11am to say “thank you” for your ongoing support of our school. 

Please join us if you can. 

 
Mrs Carol Frith 
Principal 
 

LIBRARY NEWS 
On Friday 14th December, Mrs McKay will be hosting a Freebie Friday!  

The fiction section of our library has had a clean out and we are giving away 

books that are excess to our requirements, to make way for some new and 

exciting titles! 

 

Starting at the 8:30 bell, children will be able to come and choose a book from our culled selection. 

BE QUICK! BOOKS ARE LIMITED!!!! 

See you at the library! 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi26Zi1rozfAhWLqY8KHcIuCvgQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.thetargetsaver.com%2F2018%2F04%2Ffreebie-friday-roundup-of-best-free.html&psig=AOvVaw05lXJrQhB6fKlF_t


 

 

 

 

 

 

(a story starter) 
 

 

When you step into the Circle of Books you should start to levitate. However, I was thrown 

into the ever-lasting blue sky and landed onto a tree. It was a very nice tree. It almost 

looked like a house. The branches had blankets of leaves hanging off them, almost like 

blinds in front of windows. Underneath me was a bed covered with the most sweetly 

smelling leaves and flowers. It was delightful. I stood up and looked around me. It was such 

a cool sight that I decided to tell my mother about it. 

 

The next day I went back into the Circle of Books and flew onto the tree again. Thankfully it 

was a much softer landing this time. My mother told me that I could make it my home if I 

wanted to. So I made it more homely……my home.  

 

Matilda 5/6T 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WEEK 7 

TERM 4 

K-2 Assembly 

2/3S Abbey W Always being a polite and respectful student 

2/3S Felix M Demonstrating improved mathematics skills 

3/4J Rebecca M Working well with others at all times 

3/4J Kaiya P Amazing improvement in Spelling 

3/4J Oliver N Engaging with others positively 

3/4J Ella O Respectful behaviour at all times 

3/4ZR Eliza B A hard working student who always tries her best 

3/4ZR Sophie Y A kind and cooperative class member 

3/4ZR Ashleigh B Always trying her best 

3/4ZR Gordon H Excellent work during Mathematics 

4/5P Jacquie S Showing perseverance to do well in all lessons 

4/5P Jack S Showing great leadership skills 

4/5P Juliette F Showing perseverance in every lesson 

4/5P Emily G A consistent and positive attitude to learning 

5/6CT Ayden B Working successfully in any small group and listening to the ideas of others 

5/6CT Jayden S Challenging himself in Maths lessons & communicating his ideas with the class 

5/6CT Luke W Displaying perseverance and confidence when attempting difficult tasks 

5/6CT Natasha P Persevering and showing great improvement in her Maths work 

5/6M Caleb C Showing respect to all staff 

5/6M Lachlan H Showing respect to all staff at all times 

5/6M Logan H Using powerful imagery in his writing 

5/6M Chloe S For her fun and respectful approach to the classroom 

5/6T Grace R Working enthusiastically across all subject areas 

5/6T Matilda B Creative story writing 

5/6T Lucas N An interesting musical presentation on the environment 

5/6T Connor R An interesting musical presentation on the environment 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 4 

WEEK 8 

K-6 Assembly 

Kate E Stage Three Self-Composed Poem 1st Place 

Marissa B Stage Three Self-Composed Poem 2nd Place 

Lily Q Stage Three Self-Composed Poem 3rd Place 

Rebecca M Stage Two 1st Place 

Jeremiah H Stage Two 2nd Place 

Lily M Stage Two 3rd Place 

Olivia M Stage Three Tied 1st Place 

Tarana S Stage Three Tied 1st Place 

Liam O Stage Three Tied 1st Place 

FPS 

KS Jaxon C His positive outlook in life and for being a safe, respectful 

learner 

KSC Nicholas C Being a safe, respectful learner in KSC. Well done! 

K/1W Ava W Always being a safe, respectful learner. Well done! 

1/2B Aurelia J Her great effort and improvements in reading 

1/2D Matilda M Her incredible effort in all class activities 

1/2H Max B Being a safe, respectful learner at all times! 

2/3S Leah M Approaching her learning with focus and positivity 

3/4J Ashleigh D Showing respect at all times 

3/4ZR Hayden C Always being a safe, respectful learner 

4/5P Zara N Her solid work ethic across all subjects 

5/6CT Matthew M Building a positive attitude when attempting difficult tasks 

5/6M Sam M His contribution to making 5/6M a wonderful class 

5/6T Oscar M Always being a safe, respectful learner 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj_4IWIwdXeAhVSWX0KHf9FCAcQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wacharrisburg.org%2Finternational-poetry-storytelling-competition%2Finternational-poetry-storytelling


 

 

 

 

 

Share our Space 

Schools are the heart of our communities and offer a range of quality recreational and play facilities.  

 

Over the coming school holidays, the NSW Department of Education is rolling out a Program at 184 schools across the state, 

which will open up the playgrounds, ovals and sports fields for the whole community to enjoy. 

 

Faulconbridge Public School will be participating in the program during these school holidays. Local members of the community 

will have access to our school oval via the Meeks Crescent gate. 

 

The gates will be open between: 

 

A security guard will be in place to monitor safety and security, and gates will be locked at closing time each evening. As 

always, if you need to report a security issue at the school, you can call security 24 hours on 1300 880 021. For more 

information on this program, please visit schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au or contact us on 1300 482 651. 

School Holidays Dates Time 

Summer 24 Dec 2018 - 25 Jan 2019 8am - 6pm 



 

 

 

 

 

 

$30,000 for Music Therapy at Westmead Children’s Hospital from Celebration Sing Out. 

 

 

Faulconbridge Choir was represented by Gordon Hewitt at the presentation last Tuesday, along with students from Penrith 
and Parramatta Public Schools, St. Bernadette’s Castle Hill and Knox Grammar School. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

SPRINGWOOD WORLD OF TENNIS 
 

Andrew McLeod 
Accredited Club Professional NSW TCA 

Coach 

Previously coached in USA and Germany 

Qualified PDHPE Teacher 
 

GROUP & PRIVATE LESSONS 

ALL AGES - beginners to elite players 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY COACHING CLINICS 

PRO SHOP, RACQUET SALES & RESTRINGING 

Phone: 4751 5383 

Mobile: 0416 083 472 

Email: springwoodworldoftennis@hotmail.com 

SPRING ST, SPRINGWOOD 

PO BOX 473, SPRINGWOOD   NSW   2777 

SWOT 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

SPRINGWOOD WORLD OF TENNIS 

    SCHOOL HOLIDAY TENNIS COACHING CLINIC 
SPRINGWOOD WORLD OF TENNIS, SPRING STREET, SPRINGWOOD 

Option 1: Mon 14th to Fri 18th Jan 2019 (9AM to 3PM) 

Option 2: Mon 21st to Fri 25th Jan 2019 (9AM to 3PM) 

JUNIORS 5YRS TO 16YRS. BEGINNERS TO ADVANCED. FULL SUPERVISION.  

FOR FURTHER DETAILS PLEASE RING 4751 5383 OR 0416 083 472. 

STUDENTS GRADED INTO GROUPS DEPENDING ON AGE AND ABILITY. COACHING HELD WET OR FINE, RACQUETS AVAILABLE FOR 

HIRE. LUNCH PROVIDED ON FRIDAY IN CONJUCTION WITH PRIZE GIVING. 

ENTRANCE FEE: Option 1 or 2: $160 each (including GST)   OR   Option 1 and 2: $300 (including GST) 

 

BOOK EARLY TO AVOID DISAPPOINTMENT  

       FUN!    GREAT TROPHIES!    PRIZES!     COMPETITIONS!    TOURNAMENTS! 
NAME:__________________________________ EMAIL:_________________________ 

ADDRESS:______________________________________________AGE: ____________ 

PHONE: __________________(please enclose full fee with this form)    

Circle: Jan 14th to 18th  Jan 21st to 25th  

PARENTS SIGNATURE: __________________________________ DATE: _____ / _____ / 2018 

ENROLMENTS MAY BE MADE AT THE PRO SHOP, SPRING ST, SPRINGWOOD OR BY POSTING THIS FORM TO:-     

PO Box 473, SPRINGWOOD NSW 2777 WITH CHEQUE PAYABLE TO SPRINGWOOD WORLD OF TENNIS. 

SWOT 


